
Trip to Chicago???
I received an email from my college roomate.  It has been 28
years since we graduated from college, and we still try to
stay in touch.  He was a religion and history major in school
with an avid interest in music, theater and comic books.  I
was a Math/Computer major with an interest in girls and role
playing games.   How the two of us ever got along is a mystery
to me.  I was on stage once and vowed never to do it again.

Today, I’m a computer nerd (yes, I get paid for that), father
and theater geek.  He is a minister in Chicago and hasn’t been
on stage since College.   I’ve been in many shows since 1997,
and I’m involved in another as I write this.  The email from
my roommate today was a surprise for me.  He tried out for a
local Chicago production of Cinderella.    He got the role of
the King.  He always had a wonderful singing voice and good
acting skills.   I may just have to make the trip to Chicago
to watch it.

Anyone up for a roadtrip?

The name of the game
What was that game?  The one I liked?  I remember what it was
about, sort of.  No that wasn’t the game, but it was like that
one.  I think this is it, but I don’t remember that rule.   

Ok, has that happened to you?  No?  I guess you don’t play any
of  the  large  variety  of  trivia/knowledge  games  available.
 I’ve noticed that there are so many of these types of games,
it is very possible to confuse which one you played last
month, or even last week.
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I bring this up because  my friends and I play a large number
of  games.    A  good  percentage  of  those  games  are  the
trivia/knowledge games.  There are some that are very fun, and
other not as much.  Some even have a few of the same questions
as other games, but the rules make a difference.    I think
what makes the game fun is when giving the wrong answer is as
much fun as getting the right answer.  

But then again the fun of games is that we get to enjoy time
with others.  Ways to relax, have fun and enjoy the company of
others is very important for our mental well being.  This week
I  have  two  opportunities  to  share  time  with  family  and
friends.  I’m looking forward to it.

jamaihsh, I found some guacamole pringles….

Cold weather and a fire
Yesterday was a long and tiring rehearsal. New scene changes,
missing actor, multiple acts run again. It was not the best
rehearsal.

I was due to be with friends watching the Academy Awards last
night. I wasn’t in the mood for any sort of gathering. All I
wanted was food, relaxation and then sleep. I was grumpy,
crabby, tired and hungry by the end of rehearsal. I was sure I
wouldn’t have been the best company while watching an award
show. It was actually hard skipping the party, but my body
almost demanded it.

After a quick bite to eat with my daughter, we went home and I
started a fire in the fireplace. For just I bit I sat down
near the fire, and stared at the flames. It had a very calming
influence. I went to bed early and actually missed the award
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show.

Today, I felt a bit bad about not showing up. My grumpy,
crabby self was well relaxed and ready to go. I’m sure I would
have had fun at the gathering, but I’m also sure I would have
paid for it today. Sometimes, I guess, I just need to listen
to what my body is telling me. Food, rest and then sleep was
definitely called for.

I hope everyone had fun at the party. I had a relaxing evening
after a trying afternoon.

Saturday night in Bryan Ohio
I did have a post about Saturday Night in Toledo Ohio a while
ago, but tonight I spent my time in Bryan Ohio. First at our
theater’s new Weekenders productions. I would recommend these
to anyone. It was a fun night. This was my first visit to
something that has been going on for a little over a month. It
could be comedy, singing or a little acting, but if they are
all like tonight, it is a whole lot of fun.

Then a little impromptu visit to a local establishment across
from the little theater. Had fun visiting with friends. I’m
not one for the bar scene, but we almost had the place to
ourselves. Quiet night in Bryan. If it hadn’t been for all the
snow, I think the sidewalks would have been rolled up. �

For those readers who aren’t regulars of the WCCT, check out
the link on this page. A lot of fun things are happening in
either Bryan or Montpelier.

Two week count down to opening night for “The Lion in Winter”.
I would love to see you there (really).
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More Weekenders will be scheduled. More great shows coming up.

Apparently I was missed….
It seems that taking a few days off from this blog caused a
bit of concern from a couple of friends. I know I hit 50 and
it is all downhill from there. �

For those who desire to know, I have been spending a bit less
time on the computer and working on the lines I need for The
Lion in Winter. Last Sunday was the first complete rehearsal
without books. I was trying to get all my lines in place
before then. I had most of them, but had problems with two
scenes. I got through the Sunday rehearsal Ok, so by the start
of the show I should be very comfortable. Now that is a bit of
a concern for me, because I’ve never been this comfortable
with my lines this early. Now, I did know most of the lines
for one other show I was in, but because of the role, I was
never  completely  comfortable  with  them.  I  really  feel
comfortable with these lines, that is different and a bit of a
worry for me. Really, that is a good thing, I never want to be
comfortable in a role. The bit of nervousness gives a role its
life.

I am also working on a complete list of my 50 most important
life moments. It was much harder than I thought. I’ve had so
many important things happen in my life, and it has been
difficult to put them in some sort of order.

Back to the lines…

https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/apparently-i-was-missed/
https://mywcct.com/site/nowshowing/
https://mywcct.com/site/nowshowing/


You’ve got the what?
I now have permission to write this blog. The news has been
spreading and most of the people that needed to know, know. So
with this post we will all be more knowledgeable.

Last weekend, my oldest left a message on my cell phone for me
to call her. Her news was that she had three bars. Being bit
dense, I thought 5 bars was good for cell phones. She was
talking  about  different  bars.  Apparently  my  oldest  is
expecting her first child. So I have a grandchild coming into
the world. Great news for this grandfather. I’m rather looking
forward  to  being  able  to  spoil  a  grandchild  within  easy
visiting distance.

Those who know me, know that my two oldest daughters both have
step-children. As far as I’m concerned these are my grandkids
too. Unfortunately, I do not get to visit with them as often
as I would like. Two of these children are many miles away,
and I don’t have the time or cash to be able to take off at
the drop of a hat to visit. I surely wish I was able to, but
right now I can’t. My other granddaughter doesn’t get to visit
very often, situation is complex, as often happens. So now I
will have a grandchild only 1 hour away. Great for the child,
but I’m not sure how the parents will react. Hee! Hee!

Now for the fun part. My future grand child already has a
nickname. When darling daughter was calling people to let them
know about the future happenings, she called her grandparents.
They  were  involved  in  this  or  that,  and  wondered  if  my
daughter could call back. My daughter, with her usual humor,
responded: “Sure, I’ve got 9 months.” Her grandmother heard:
“Sure,  I’ve  got  the  mumps.”  It  apparently  took  a  bit  of
explaining to get across the wording of “9 Months”. Grandma
kept hearing mumps. I really would have liked to be a fly on
the wall for that conversation. Anyway, my future grandchild’s
current nickname is Mumps.
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It should be a fun time in NW Ohio for the next few months, or
even years.

Winter Weather Ahead
I’m all cozy at home waiting for a winter storm.  We already
have about 3.5 to 4 inches of snow on the ground with up to
another 12 inches still coming.  I realize that for some parts
of this country, that is just flurries, but for my part of
Ohio, that is a major storm.    We just aren’t equiped to
handle that much snow.   My guess is that if we get that much,
there will be some level of snow emergency here.    Oh well, I
have plenty of food and firewood.

The house is very comfortable, I finished a wonderful bowl of
stew, some fruit and a cup of tea.  The creature comforts are
here.   I wish I could say everything was going well, but I’m
missing an evening with friends tonight and my youngest is a
bit under the weather.  That, of course, is the way of life.

As I’ve said this part of Ohio is not used to this much snow.
 There are many High School basketball games being canceled.
 Dance classes canceled.  Bingo Cancled.  And the biggest
thing that indicates bad weather, the outlet mall nearby will
be  opening  later  in  the  day  than  normal…   Shock  of  all
shocks!!!  

Planned events for the weekend – canceled or postponed, but
I’m home safe and fairly sound.   That my friends makes a good
evening for me.  Now off to study my lines….
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Late night thoughts
I usually spend Saturday evenings at my oldest daughter’s
house.  This is 1 hour away from where I live, so it is a bit
of a drive to get home.  We go late into the evening playing
all sort of games, the normal game is some sort of ‘role
playing’ game.   The games are always fun for me, but that is
not the focus of this post.

Nope, the focus is my thoughts on the drive home, and the 45
minutes to an hour I need to spend to ‘unfocus’ from my drive
home.  Driving late at night, I push my body awake.  Kind of
like a coffee kick without the coffee.  I can just force
myself to be alert, unless I’m really very tired.  This comes
in very handy on long drives, or other activities that need my
full attention.  It is a ‘gift’ I’ve always had.   As with all
gifts, there is a downside.  It does take some time to unwind.

Anyway after all this, I was thinking on the drive home about
where I am in life.  I am an only parent, but my daughters
are  growing up.  Two are married and out of the house, one is
engaged to be married soon, the youngest is now a senior in
High School, just months from turning 18.  They don’t need
their dad as much as they did 5 short years ago.   I’ve been a
widower for 5 years, so in most peoples eyes I would be
considered single.  I won’t go into the ins and outs of all
the differences with this label, but for me, I prefer the
widower label to the single label.  I never made the choice to
be alone, it was kind of forced on me.  That in and of itself
is enough for me.

I now know of some people trying to ‘set me up’.   Dating,
while it has crossed my mind, isn’t my main concern.  I’m not
out there looking.  If someone falls in my lap, so to speak, I
guess I wouldn’t mind.  But looking for someone to be with is
not my primary goal right now.  I have good friends, wonderful
daughters, somewhat strange, but likable family, and hobbies

https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/late-night-thoughts/


that keep my mind occupied.  I’ve been busy trying to find out
who I am.  For so many years I was part of a well oiled team. 
That team got split up, and now I’m a solo act.  I’m just
starting to find out what is important to me.  There really
hasn’t been any time to spend dating.  I’m not even sure I
want to go through the hassle of getting to know someone
again.  Never enjoyed that when younger, I’m fairly certain I
won’t now.  My wife and I kind of just clicked together.  Not
from the first meeting, but within a few dates, it was like we
knew each other forever.   Spent 20 years both knowing her and
getting to know her better, not a bad way to spend 20 years.  
Now, I’m not even sure what I would be looking for, but then
again, I wasn’t sure 25+ years ago either.

I was also thinking about my weekly gaming sessions at my
daughter’s house.  Does this infringe on the time I should be
spending  with  the  two  younger  daughter  still  (at  least
somewhat) in the ‘nest’?   Do they need more of my time, or is
this a good use of my time.   I tend to enjoy the gaming, and
it does relax me.  Good point in dealing with the day to day
troubles/situations my two at home can give me.   I’m thinking
I should just talk to the other 2 involved.  Yep, that is the
answer there.

Also thinking about how much time I should spend with the
theater.  Yes, I’m currently preparing for a show, I’m on the
production board, I tend to volunteer for other projects.  Am
I spending too much time there?

Do I spend too much time blogging?  Yes, sometimes I do. 
(like now)  Could I use time better?  Sure.  Are other
interests suffering from this?   You betcha.  But this is the
place I clear my head, so I have more room to fit all the
other stuff going on.  Doesn’t need to be a daily habit, but
the clearing is beneficial.

Yes, all this and more went through my brain on an hour
drive.   Now I’ve relaxed and I’m able to get much needed



rest.   Read through at the playhouse later this afternoon.

Do you wonder?
A day like today was made for wondering.   Warm (for January)
and very sunny.  A day made for quiet reflection. To sit and
see the sun shining through the trees with a fire in the
fireplace was most enjoyable.  With the warm temperature of
the day, the fire has now been allowed to fade.  The sun is
doing an wonderful job providing extra heat to the house.  It
is comfortable.

So in these times of quiet reflection, I often wonder about
the past and future.  More of the future now, than the past,
but the past does have a place in my heart.

So today I’m wondering what my future holds.  What the futures
of my daughters’ holds.  It is enough to wonder.  I don’t need
any  answers  yet,  the  wondering  and  pondering  of  this  is
enough.

My hope is that my daughters are happy in life.   I had a very
happy life for twenty years.  I would hope for at least the
same for my daughters.

I don’t need to wonder about the past anymore.  The past is
just that, the past.  It is over, the wondering is over.  The
past is a place to store memories of the hopes of days gone
by.  A place to keep memories, both good and bad.

Do you wonder about your future?  The future of those you
love?  Today, tomorrow, next month?  Do you make plans, or
just live day by day?  What happens when the plans fail?  Do
you wonder?
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My plans in life are simple.  I want to be content.  I was
happy and sad.  Happy is very good.  Sad is not so good.
 Content is restful.  Today I am content.

New Year, comfortable habit
New Year’s eve and I toasted in the new Year. I’ve made that
toast with the same beverage for the Since New Years Eve
1983/1984. My future brother-in-law brought some Piesporter
with him. My future wife did not care for wines at all really
liked this wine. From that date on, we shared a bottle of some
type of Piesporter. It has been a holiday tradition for a long
time.

After her death, I kept buying that type of wine for both New
Year’s Eve and our Anniversary. I have not shared the bottle
with anyone until last night. In the past few years, if I was
out for the evening, I would save my toast until I got home. I
didn’t feel like sharing this wine. This year I spent the
evening with some good friends. I did share my bottle with
those who wanted it.

If they enjoyed the wine, that was wonderful. If they didn’t
care for it, it doesn’t matter. I also shared a bottle of the
same wine with family and friends on the anniversary of her
death. This is the first year, I’ve shared the wine. It may
not mean a lot to those who shared with me, but in mind it had
a lot of meaning.

To those who shared, thank you for accepting a gift from my
heart, and helping me remember the good times I did have for
many years.

Happy New Year.
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